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4 February 2022 

Temporary Additional Water 
If you require additional water this Water Year, we have some available.  Please fill in this 
Temporary Additional Water form and return it to Neville at Neville@BIL.net.au.  
 

Water Quality 
The water quality from the Warren Reservoir is currently poor.  BIL and SA Water have explored 
options to improve it, but until SA Water undertakes their reservoir upgrade project there is little 
that can be done. 
SA Water has now committed to undertaking the Warren Reservoir upgrade in the winter of 2023. 
 

Additional Water To The Region 
Over the last 18-24 months, BIL has been investigating a number of new water sources.  All are 
expensive and will need Federal and/or State government financial support to fund their 
construction.  Government financial support is usually contingent on a detailed business case 
showing the net benefit to the regional, state and national economy. 
Separate to this, the Department of Primary Industries and Regions (PIRSA) engaged engineering 
consultant KBR to prepare a detailed business case for the supply of water to the Eden Valley as well 
as the Barossa Valley floor. Recycled water from Bolivar is included in those considerations.  KBR has 
developed concept designs and preliminary costings.  KBR is currently requesting interested parties 
complete a ‘Round Two Demand Assessment’ for future water requirements over and above your 
current BIL water entitlement.   
KBR has asked that we notify our customers of their current Demand Assessment process.  Whilst 
many will be aware of the process, in the event you are not and would like copies of the briefing 
pack and non-binding demand response forms, please contact Angas MacDonald from KBR 
(angus.macdonald@kbr.com or 0488 444 973) for the documents, which they wish to receive by 
11th February 2022. 
If you have any questions of BIL, please call. 
 

Contact for BIL Operations 
Barossa Infrastructure Ltd 

Simon Schutz 0403 743 199 Simon@BIL.net.au 
Neville Skipworth 0407 972 311 Neville@BIL.net.au 

Infrastructure Maintenance Services 
Steve Dewar 0418 845 738 
Caleb Staehr 0432 074 572 

 

 
Simon Schutz  |  General Manager 
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